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Executive summary 
On 8 January 2021, the U.S. Department of Homeland 
Security (DHS) published the final rules instituting a wage-
based selection system for registered, cap-subject H-1B 
cases. The DHS intended to replace the existing lottery 
system for H-1B registration with the new rules on 9 
March 2021.  
 
The DHS now announces that it will delay the implementation 
of the new system until 31 December 2021.   
 
Background and impact 
An H-1B work visa is intended for nonimmigrant workers in 
a specialty occupation. The DHS may approve a maximum 
of 85,000 new H-1B work visas in a year and typically 
receives petitions in excess of the maximum each year.  
 
On 8 January 2021, the DHS announced that it will 
institute a wage-based selection system for H-1B cap-
subject (i.e. new H-1B) registrations, by generally ranking 
and selecting registrations based on proffered wages and 
corresponding prevailing wage levels. Specifically, rather 
than a random selection process, and under the proposed 
rules, the DHS would first select registrations where the 
proffered wage is equal to or higher than the relevant 
Standard Occupational Classification (SOC) code in the 
area of intended employment, beginning with the highest 
level (highest paid) and descending to the lower levels.  
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wages offered, is expected to impact U.S. employers who 
wish to hire foreign workers on H-1B visas for roles with 
lower wage levels, such as recent graduates, and 
employers who cannot afford to pay higher wages. 
 
Implementation delayed from March to December  
On 8 February 2021, the DHS delayed the effective date 
of the above-described new wage-based lottery system 
from 9 March 2021 to 31 December 2021. The DHS 
explained this delay by revealing that its agency “will not 
have adequate time to complete system development, 
thoroughly test the modifications, train staff, and conduct 
public outreach needed to ensure an effective and orderly 
implementation.” The DHS will be using the remainder of 
2021 to prepare its systems and staff for a smoother 
transition to the new system in 2022.  
 
What this means  
The upcoming fiscal year 2022 H-1B cap season will be on 
familiar grounds for U.S. employers, who can anticipate 
the H-1B selection to follow the same lottery system as 
before, with 20,000 reserved for individuals with a U.S. 
Master’s degree or higher.  
 
Implementation of the wage-based lottery system is still 
possible for fiscal year 2023 H-1B cap season, and 
employers are encouraged to use the remainder of the  
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2021 to prepare for the new system by reviewing its affected population. 
Notably, though, the DHS further noted that during this delay, the “DHS 
leadership will also evaluate the [wage-based lottery system] and its 
associated policies, as is typical of agencies at the beginning of a new 
Administration.” Therefore, while employers should still prepare for the 
possibility, it seems likely that we will see further amendments to the 
system before its final implementation on 31 December 2021, or even 
the possibility that the DHS chooses to forego implementation of the new 
rules altogether.  
 
EY Law will continue to monitor these developments. Should you have 
any questions, we encourage you to contact one of our US immigration 
professionals. 
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